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Ten Park Plaza, Suite 4160, Boston, MA 02116
Tel: 857-368-4636, TTY: 857-368-0655

www.mass.gov/massdot

May 20, 2022 

Brian Szekely
71 Mt. Vernon Street
Winchester, MA 01915 

Via email: bszekely@winchester.us 

Dear Brian Szekely: 

Thank you for your submission to the Shared Streets and Spaces Program during the Fiscal Year 
2023 application solicitation. We received a record number of applications and had many 
creative projects from which to select. I am pleased to notify you that Winchester’s application 
for “Wildwood Woodside Speed Management” has been approved for $87,480.25. 

Awarded municipalities must enter into a contract with MassDOT for the funding of the 
approved work. To initiate this contract, please review and sign the Project Funding Agreement 
provided to you with this award letter and return it to SharedStreets@dot.state.ma.us as soon as 
possible. It is anticipated that the Notice to Proceed (NTP) for this award will be issued by 
August 1, 2022 and that the deadline for construction will be December 31, 2023. MassDOT-
funded work may not proceed until the NTP is issued. Your patience during the contracting 
process is appreciated as MassDOT works to execute contracts with a large volume of awardees.

This award is reimbursement-based, meaning that funds are provided after costs are incurred. 
Please note that this is different than previous funding years. Reimbursement requests are 
processed by your District State Aid Engineer in the same manner as Chapter 90 projects. Learn 
more about this process as well as other implementation details on the program website at: 
mass.gov/shared-streets-and-spaces-grant-program. 

Please email SharedStreets@dot.state.ma.us with questions related to this award. Thank you for 
your commitment to improving safety, access, and mobility for all roadway users in your 
community and for your participation in the Shared Streets and Spaces Program.  

Sincerely, 

Jamey Tesler
Secretary and CEO

cc: Cassandra Gascon, MassDOT Community Grants Program Administrator




